CITY OF LA CROSSE

400 La Crosse Street
La Crosse, Wisconsin 54601
(608) 789-CITY
www.cityoflacrosse.org

LEGISLATION STAFF REPORT FOR COUNCIL

File ID Caption
24-0484 Resolution approving a reorganization to the table of positions and classifications for the Streets depart

Staff/Department Responsible for Legislation

Ryan Rasmussen, Street Superintendent; Matthew Gallager, Director of Engineering and Public Works

Requestor of Legislation

Rebecca Franzen, Director of Human Resources

Location, if applicable

Summary/Purpose
The changes to the table of positions and classifications for the City of La Crosse Street department by this action would result in the
following change:

ADD the position of a non-exempt, Electrician
REMOVE the vacant position of a non-exempt, Equipment Operator I.

Background

The city has expanded lights and traffic signals, and the amount of work has exceeded what one electrician can
complete in a timely manner. Our Electrician is on call 7 days a week all year. Besides the expanded work load
we also work with Projects for IT, Police, Park Dept, Streets, Recycling, Water, MTU, Parking Utility, Fire and City
Hall. This will insure we meet the needs of the city by completing repairs and projects quicker — so lights and
traffic signals will be operational sooner. Our department can start to do preventive maintenance on equipment
to help catch issues before they become problems saving the city money.

Fiscal Impact

The proposed change is anticipated to have no fiscal impact in 2024 due to the vacant position. There is an anticipated fiscal impact of $15,000 in
2025.

Staff Recommendation

Adopt
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